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1.1 Introduction or Background

Each year a draft Member Development Programme is drawn up based on:

 Development Needs identified by members in their Personal Development 
Interviews (PDIs)

 Corporate or legislative needs

Member Development Days are included in the committee timetable each year but 
these can be added to if the need arises.  Not all dates are allocated on the programme 
which gives some flexibility to schedule unforeseen development needs, and members 
may identity needs during the year that we can add to the programme.
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A verbal update will be given at the meeting as to how many members have completed 
their PDIs for 2018/19.  

From the development needs identified officers draw up a Training Needs Analysis 
(attached at Enclosure 2) which enables the programme to be drafted.

Many of the development needs identified in PDIs relate to a member’s individual 
development and a Personal Support Plan is drafted for each member which sets out 
how the needs will be met: either collectively if other members have raised the same 
issue, or individually through one to one sessions with officers or small groups.

The year-end figures for attendance at member development events in 2018/19 will be 
compiled shortly and reported verbally at the meeting.

The Governance and Member Development Working Group viewed the draft 
programme and agreed to recommend it to the Authority subject to finalizing a few 
dates.

1.2 Proposals

Last year the Authority ran three themed days relating to the key work areas which 
were fairly well attended and had largely positive feedback.  The Heritage Day was 
postponed due to limited take up (due more to scheduling than lack of interest from 
members) and this was a priority to schedule for the coming year. Given the level of 
resources needed for these days the working group felt that these should be run every 
other year to ensure that momentum was maintained but also that there had been 
sufficient progress to report.

In addition to the in-house development all members have the opportunity to attend the 
National Parks Wales annual Member Seminar which is being hosted by Snowdonia NPA 
this year on 12 and 13 November.

It is suggested that there is scope within the programme to schedule opportunities for 
members to look at issues ‘on the ground’ as with the Waterfalls Car Parking visit and 
the Nature Recovery Action Plan visit earlier this year.  The Working Group noted the 
positive response to such events and would be supportive of similar events in future, 
although there are always caveats in terms of officer time and resources.

Increasingly the Member Champions are taking a more proactive role in the inception, 
planning and delivery of development sessions which is an important element.

1.3 Implications



The Authority prides itself on its level of member support and aims to provide a 
relevant and varied development programme delivered in a range of formats.  This 
ensures that members’ skills and understanding are updated and enhanced, not 
forgetting that these are also transferable to members’ other roles outside the 
Authority. 

1.4 Risk

The Member Development Programme needs to be approved by the Authority so that 
dates can be confirmed in diaries and officers advised to allocate resources.

1.5 Conclusion

Members are asked to review the content of the draft Development Programme and 
approve it for 2019/20.

RECOMMENDATION:  To approve the Member Development Programme 
for 2019/20.


